
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 18 FEBRUARY 2008

 

EX.46/08
REVIEW OF POLLING ARRANGEMENTS



(Non-Key Decision)

(In accordance with Paragraph 15(1) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that the call-in procedures should not be applied to this item).

Portfolio
- Learning and Development


Subject Matter

The Director of Legal and Democratic Services reported (LDS.15/08) on the results of the Annual Review of Polling Arrangements as required under the Electoral Administration Act 2006.

He informed Members that notice of the Review had been published in the Press and on the Council's website and representations had been invited by 26 October.  Ward Councillors had also been consulted on electoral arrangements for their wards.  He set out for Members details of the statutory provisions and the criteria which had been used in carrying out the review.

The Director added that the report had been considered by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on the 14 February and a minute extract had been circulated.  He drew Members attention in particular to the suggestions with regard to the Yewdale Ward and the suggestion that Morton School may be used as a polling station for that ward.    It had also been reported that the WI Hall at Hayton had been closed and hence would no longer be available for use as a polling station and that consideration could be given to using the Reading Room in Hayton as an alternative venue for a polling station

The Director added that he would investigate both of these suggestions prior to the submission of the report to Council.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the City Council be recommended to agree that :

(i)
A portacabin on the east side of Kingstown Road continue to be the polling place for Polling Districts AE, PBK and PBN.

(ii)
That Thurstonfield Methodist Chapel be designated as the polling place for Polling District NC.

(iii)
That Inglewood Infant School be designed as the polling place for District EB.

(iv)
That Harraby Catholic Club be designated as the polling place for District ED.

(v)
That Officers investigate the suggestion with regard to the use of Morton School and the Reading Room at Hayon as alternative venues for polling stations in the Yewdale and Hayton Wards.

(vi)
The polling arrangements for district CB and PAU2 remain unchanged.

(vii)
That the locations of all other polling places remain unchanged.

(viii)
That the Returning Officer be given authority after consultation with relevant Ward Councillors and Portfolio Holders to change polling place locations at the City Council Elections, if the usual premises prove to be unavailable due to unforeseen circumstances.

Reasons for Decision

To carry out a review of the Council's polling arrangements as required under the Electoral Administration Act 2006.







